PRESS RELEASE

DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS
OTTAWA - CANADA

No. 77 FOR RELEASE AT 5 P.M. EST,
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 1, 1954

The Department éf External Affairs announced
today that a Canadian delegation headed by Mr. A. D.
McLean, a Member of the Alr Transport Board, will arrive
in Tokyo later this week to take part in discussioné with
representatives of the Japanese Government looking
toward the negotiation of a bllateral Air Transpdrt
Services Agreement between Canada and Japan which would
provide for the reciprocal exchange of air services
between the two countries.,

At present Canadian Pacific Air Lines operates
under temporary arrangements a service from Vancouver to
to Tokyo and Hong Kong. It is expected that the volume
of trafflc between Japan and Canada will increase during
the ceming years as commercial relations between the two
countries are strengthened.

Mr. McLean will be accompanied by Mr. G. Morisset,

International Relations Adviser of the Air Transport Board

and a representative of the Department of External Affairs.




